
Town Board Meeting  
November 11, 2024  Immediately following the Special Town Board Meeting 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 5:17pm. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John 

Crass were present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$150,902.46 Equipment Fund - 
$210,249.93; General Savings Account - $3,111.66; Checking Account - $291,352.88; Capital Outlay - $13,675.00; 
Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $81,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - $12,624.04.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Regular Town Board meeting on October 14, 2024, Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. 
Motion passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #9252 through #9309 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve the contract with Steigerwaldt Land Services for Halfmoon Lake Road. Motion passed 
4-0 
 
Plan Commission: Koth/Bishop motion to approve the request by Richard Nielson to rezone tax parcel #004-3506-024-
9886 from Rural Lands-2 to Rural Residential-2. The property is located in Section 2, T35N-R6E, in the Town of Bradley. 
Motion passed 4-0. Bishop/Hilgendorf motion to approve the request by Richard Nielson to amend the Lincoln County 
Comprehensive Plan map from Rural Lands to Residential. The property is located in Section 2, T35N-R6E, in the Town 
of Bradley. Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Waste/Recycling: None 
 
Building & Grounds Report: Will start looking at getting new carpet in the town hall meeting room. 
 
Road Report: Hilgendorf/Koth motion to approve the Winter Maintenance Policy for the 2024-2025 plowing season. The 
only change was the update of equipment. Motion passed 4-0. The crew has been talking with the City of Tomahawk 
regarding road work to be completed on Pfeifer Road in 2025. The town shares a section of the road with the city. 
Grubbing and shouldering have been completed for 2024. The crew will be putting winter equipment on this week. The 
town will be selling the zero-turn lawnmower as it is no longer used. 
  
Other business not requiring board action: None 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 5:35PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


